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It is required that all new or revised solar photovoltaic (PV) plans are reviewed by BWP prior to issuing a Confirmation of 

Electric Service. Please e-mail a full set of solar PV plans to the appropriate BWP Electric Service Planner, either Residential 

or Commercial. Include the address in the subject line of the e-mail for tracking purposes, and provide the customer's 

contact name and phone number. The BWP Planner will schedule a site visit on a week day, between the hours of 8:00 

and 12:00 pm, as soon as their schedule permits. During this window of time, please provide access to the backyard, with 

any dogs put away. The BWP Planner will review the plans, draft a Confirmation of Electric Service, forward the plans to 

the BWP's Marketing Department to review the sizing of the system, and return any necessary correction requests to the 

applicant. 

Upon approval of the sizing of the system and approval of any necessary revisions, the BWP Planner will e-mail a copy of 

the Confirmation of Electric Service to the applicant, so that a permit can be pulled from the Burbank City's Building 

Division, located at 150 N Third Street, Burbank CA 91502. The process from submission of solar PV plans to BWP's release 

of a Confirmation of Electric Service typically takes on average of 4-7 business days; but can be delayed by correction 

requests and revision re-submittals. 

All meter installations must conform to the National Electrical Code (NEC), City of Burbank building codes, BWP Rules and 

Regulations, and Electric Utility Service Equipment Requirements Committee (EUSER(). In addition, all service equipment 

installed must be UL approved. 

For all solar installations in the City of Burbank the customer/contractor must supply an appropriate solar performance 

meter socket. Ring-less sockets are not acceptable. The solar performance meter socket and the AC disconnect shall be 

wired between the output of the inverter and the service entrance revenue (net) meter. Separate, detached structures 

with PV arrays installed must have a disconnecting means. This disconnecting means must be installed on the detached 

structure, readily accessible at ground level, and properly sized with regard to voltage configuration, and current 

capacity. Please see the sample solar single line drawing attached below. 

AC and/or DC disconnects that are built into the inverter are not an acceptable alternative to the required external 

disconnects. All AC and DC disconnects shall be lever actuated, and lockable in the open position. 

The solar circuit breaker must be capable of breaking the load from over-current in either direction (bi-directional). 

No line-side or load side taps will be allowed. 
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